
Johnson County 
Cash Handling Policy 

 
 
 
1. The number of employees with access to cash funds will be limited, and the physical separation 

of duties between the custodial cash handling and record keeping will be maintained, whenever 
feasible. 

 
2. Elected officials and department heads will schedule employee training on cash handling 

procedures as needed. 
 
3. Physical protection of funds through the use of bank facilities, vaults, and locking cash boxes or 

drawers will be practiced at all times. 
 
4. Departments will deposit receipts with the County Treasurer or in an authorized bank account on 

a regular basis (within one business day for amounts of $100 or greater), in order to minimize 
risk and maximize return on investments.  Any receipts held overnight will be kept in a secured 
location. 

 
5. County departments will maintain records that list any transactions, void checks, void warrants, 

or refunds for a period of at least five years. 
 
6. The Finance Department will conduct unannounced department cash counts, and report findings 

and recommendations to the Board of Supervisors at a minimum of annually.   
 
7. Funds owned by employees will be kept separate from County funds at all times, and elected 

officials and department heads will annually report the existence of funds to the County Auditor. 
 
8. All revenues collected will have a receipt written at the point of sale or collection.  Any exceptions 

must be documented and approved by the Board of Supervisors. 
 
9. The County will carry a surety bond(s) covering all employees and elected officials in the amount 

recommended by the County’s insurance agent and in compliance with the Code of Iowa 
Chapter 64.  

 


